
3645 Benvoulin Road, Kelowna, B.C.  V1W 4M7 

Website: www.stcharlesgarnier.ca 
 

Pastor:  Fr. Bart van Roijen 
Pastor’s direct line: 778-478-6288 
 

Office Manager:  Marilee O’Donnell  

Office Phone: (250) 860-6776   Fax: (250) 860-0542         

Office e-mail: charlesgarnier@gmail.com 
 

PASTOR’S MESSAGE 

GUIDE TO GIVING  November 2018 

 

Monthly Parish collection budget  $42,500 
 
Collections/SAG received this month to date $23,498 
 
Average weekly collection for November $ 7,833 

 

At our latest Usher’s workshop, we reviewed our emer-
gency procedures.  In the case of a medical emergency 
the ushers will be responsible for attending to the person, 
finding a nurse, doctor or first aid person to assist, phon-
ing 911 and waiting outside for the ambulance.  Much of 
this has already been happening and we ask for the assis-
tance of those with medical training to continue to offer 
their assistance in these instances.  Clear instruction re-
garding street address are at each of our phones (Kitchen 
and Sacristy).  We are also looking into purchasing an 
AED machine for those who may have had a heart attack,  
In the case of a medical emergency the Mass will continue 
as usual with the possible exception of not using the aisle 
at communion time if it hinders the first aid attenders.  
The most important thing for everyone to do is keep the 
person in your prayers. 
 
In the case of a fire or other emergency, please keep in 
mind that there are many exit points.  Please take a mo-
ment to become aware of the many ways you can exit the 
building.  The ushers will be there to assist.  Please also 
be aware that it is crucial for us to muster on the lawn 
near Mary's Grotto. This is to ensure that everyone has 
actually left the building.  It is crucial, therefore, that you 
do not hop in your cars and drive away.  We will be ask-
ing everyone to take a quick look around to make sure 
that their nearest pew mates are accounted for.  For the 
safety of all concerned, and to make sure no one needs 
rescuing, please don’t forget to muster on the lawn near 
Mary’s Grotto.  Thank you. 
 

Fraternally in Christ, 
Fr. Bart van Roijen 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 

Monday Nov. 26  8:30 am   Margaret Goyer 

Tuesday  Nov. 27  8:30 am   Maria Kennelly 

Wednesday    Nov. 28  8:30 am   Jane Orban 

Thursday         Nov. 29  8:30 am   Faye Wilkinson 

Friday Nov. 30  8:30 am Int. Gabriele Geismayr 

Saturday   Dec. 1  5:00 pm   Regina Atrens 

Sunday  Dec. 2 

 8:30 am Int. Pyne family 

10:30 am Int. Denise Bergevin 

 7:00 pm 
Parishioners of 
St. Charles Garnier 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS: 

1st Reading:  Jeremiah 33:14-16 
2nd Reading  1 Thessalonians 3:12-4:2 
Gospel:   Luke 21:25-28, 34-36 

CONTACT US: 

 November 25, 2018 

CHRIST THE KING  
34th Sunday in Ordinary Time        

 
 

You say that I am a King. 
John 18 



PASTORAL CARE OF THE SICK 

If you are hospitalized, please be sure to identify yourself as 
Catholic when being admitted.  Family members are also 
asked to notify the parish office of shut-ins and hospitalized 
parishioners who would like Fr. Bart to visit.  
 
For END OF LIFE emergencies for patients in the hospital only—
call the Chaplaincy Phone 250-878-1502.  

REMEMBER OUR CATHOLIC SCHOOLS! 

St. Joseph Elementary and Immaculata High provide the  Catholic 
families of our parish (and many others) a superior Catholic educa-
tional experience for all grades K-12.   
If providing a Catholic education for your family matters, go to 
www.kelownacatholic.org for more information. 
 
St. Charles Garnier School Board Rep.  Rita Smith 
 
Immaculata High    250-762-2730 
St. Joseph Elementary    250-763-3371 
Our Lady of Lourdes Elementary School  250-768-9008 
Kelowna Catholic Independent Schools         250-448-2725  
               or  250-762-2905 
Fax: 1-866-964-3858            Website:  www.kelownacatholic.org 

PERPETUAL ADORATION Chapel Group at ICC would like to   

request anyone who will be willing to spend at least one hour a week 
in our Adoration Chapel to please call Betty Chipeur at 250-860-6444.  
We need more people who are willing and generous for night time 
Adoration from 8:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS BREAKFASTS 
MONTHLY SCHEDULE—September through June 

First Sunday of the Month 
Immaculate Conception Church       
and  

Corpus Christi Parish 

Second Sunday of the Month 

St. Pius X Parish 

Third Sunday of the Month 

Our Lady of Lourdes Parish 
Last Sunday of the Month 

St. Charles Garnier Parish 

MASS TIMES 
Monday to Friday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  8:30 am 
Saturday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  5:00 pm 
Sunday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  8:30am,  10:30am & 7:00 pm  
     
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament after 8:30 am Mass every  
    First Friday of the month. 
RECONCILIATION 
Monday to Friday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 8:00—8:20 am 
Saturday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .4:15—4:45 pm 
Sunday . . . . . 7:45—8:15 am &  10:00—10:15 am and 6:15-6:45 pm 
ALSO BY APPOINTMENT  - please call Fr. Bart 778-478-6288 
 

BAPTISM—Baptisms take place during one of the weekend Mass-

es. Baptism Preparation is required for the first child that is baptized 
in this parish. Please contact us a couple of months  in advance of 
desired date. 
 

MARRIAGE—Please contact our Parish Office at least 6 months in 

advance for potential booking—250-860-6776 or email:  
charlesgarnier@gmail.com 

 

PARISH EVENTS 

FORMED provides amazing content 24/7 for you to grow in your faith. 
It’s FREE and EASY to Register! 

• Visit stcharlesgarnier.formed.org with a web browser 

• Click on Register 

• Enter your email and create a password (you need this to login later). 
 

If FORMED asks for a  Parish Code—use: XG97TF. If you are still having 
difficulty logging in to FORMED please call Nicole Horsman @  
250-681-0091. 

DATE TIME EVENT 

Nov. 26 1:00 pm Card Social 

Nov. 26 5:00 pm Sam’s Hwy. Knights Fall Meeting 

Nov. 27 6:00 pm Catechism 

Nov. 28 9:15 am SSVP Meeting 

Nov. 28 10:00 am Catholic Moms Connect 

Nov. 30 5:00 pm CWL/KofC Year End Dinner 

Dec. 1 5:30 pm Irish Society Christmas Party 

Dec. 2 2:00 pm Fr. Pandosy Assembly Wine & 
Cheese 

Dec. 3 1:00 pm Card Social 

Dec. 3 7:00 pm Movie Night 
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Tickets will be available in the hall after masses for the 
CWL/K of C Year End Dinner on Friday, November 30th.  
Tickets are $25/person and are also available at the 
Parish Office. 

PILGRIMAGE OF FAITH 2018-19 

CWL NEWS 

“Jesus said, Truly I tell you, there is no one who has 
left house or brothers or sisters or mother or father 
or children or fields, for my sake and for the sake of 
the Good News, who will not receive a hundredfold 
now in the age.” (Mark 10:29-30) 
Your Pilgrimage of faith Appeal envelope should have arrived 
at your home by now.  For those who have not received it, 
please pick up a package from the ledge in the foyer.  No gift is 
too small and we are counting on 100% participation of all 
parishioners. 
 

Thus far, we have raised $ 48,085  which is 58.8% toward our 
Pilgrimage of Faith Goal.  Your continued support is necessary 
to meet the many needs that face us today, such as ministry to 
our indigenous peoples, or the education of our seminarians.  
Please help us to meet these needs. 

ANNUAL CWL/K of C YEAR END DINNER 

ST CHARLES GARNIER CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE 

Mark Your Calendar For The Christmas Luncheon 
You are cordially invited to attend the annual CWL 
Christmas luncheon: 

 
Date: Tuesday, December the 11th Lunch will be served by the 
students of Immaculata High School 
Cost: $10:00, Tickets available at the Parish Office 
Short Meeting @ 10:30 am followed by Lunch @ 12:00 pm 
 
In the spirit of Christmas, please bring a gift of 
warm socks for the women at The Haven. 
 
 
 
After lunch, Gudrun Cobham will take you on an epic journey 
“Following The Star”, through prophesies, biblical text, art and 
historical facts as we trace the journey of the Three Kings. 
Don’t miss it! 
 
   

Donations 2018 
 
BISHOP'S FUND FOR LIFE    $  50.00  
CATHOLIC MOMS CONNECT   $  80.00 
KELOWNA RIGHT TO LIFE     $125.00 
MATERCARE     $409.00 
OKANAGAN VALLEY PREGNANCY CARE CENTER $400.00 
  (For workshops held at Immaculata High School) 
NORTH OKANAGAN DEANERY (FAMILY CAMP) $200.00 
SETON HOUSE       $  50.00 
IMMACULATA HIGH SCHOOL MEXICO TRIP  $400.00 
CHRISTMAS GIFT TO "THE HAVEN"   $100.00 
CENTRAL OKANAGAN BURSARY SOCIETY                $1575.00 
DEVELOPMENT & PEACE CANADA   $100.00 
CATHOLIC MISSIONS CANADA   $500.00 
COADY INTERNATIONAL INSTITUTE FUND  $100.00 
(community development leadership for women) 
EUTHANASIA PREVENTION COALITION   $100.00 
RACHEL'S VINEYARD     $200.00 
 
TOTAL DONATIONS                  $4389.00 
 
Thank you for your support in helping the CWL support these 
most worth-while endeavours.   
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MOVIE NIGHT LOVE MADE EASY 

GIVE A GIFT FROM THE HEART 

Saturday, December 8th, 2018—8:30—2:00pm. 
Santa’s Café, Home Baking, Crafts and Collectibles. Some tables 
are still available for rent by crafters—$20 each.   Phone 250-
765-6869 or 250-212-6125.   
Everyone is welcome to attend! 

Our next Movie Night with Fr. Ron Dechant, OMI will be 
on Monday, December 3 @ 7:00 pm in the hall. 
The movie will be Saint Anthony—The Miracle Worker of 
Padua.  One of the most popular saints in Christian histo-
ry, and one who is even revered by Muslim and Hindu 
communities.  This film tells the story of his amazing and 
adventurous life from his youth to his death at a young 
age. 

CORPUS CHRISTI PARISH CHRISTMAS FAIR 

Show your love for our Pakistani Catholic refugee family with 
an easy automatic monthly direct debit in the amount you 
choose.  Electronic deductions for the refugees will take 
place on the 30th of each month.  Forms are available from 
Marilee in the SCG office.  Please enter an end date of May 
30, 2019 since our sponsorship year ends in early June 2019. 
Love made easy--and tax deductible.   
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RETROUVAILLE 

Faith, Hope and Love . . . 
         Are these present in your marriage?  
                     Have you given up hope that they can be? 
 
In 1 Corinthians 13:13 Jesus tells us the greatest of these is 
Love.  Living in a marriage that is missing love can be difficult.  If 
you have given up hope that your marriage can and will get 
better, ask your spouse to consider attending a Retrouvaille 
program.  Retrouvaille is an international Christian-based minis-
try that offers a three-stage program to help couples improve 
their marriages.  First, a weekend program is attended, fol-
lowed by post-weekend meetings.  Finally, an on-going monthly 
small group of couples gather for support and growth.  If im-
proving your marriage is important to you, reach out to-
day.  For more information about an upcoming Retrouvaille 
Weekend program for couples, contact our registration 
team Marc and Candice at 604-530-6710 or visit 
www.retrouvaillevancouver.com 
 and www.retrouvaille.org  

CONSIDER BECOMING A SACRISTAN! 

Our parish needs additional Sacristans.  It’s a 
“behind-the-scenes” ministry allowing for quiet 
service in the church, the duties are a devotional 
joy! 
Your duty is once a month and training is with an 
experienced Sacristan.  Individuals or couples, 
young or mature ~ a rewarding opportunity to 
serve your parish that comes with many blessings.  
Contact Brenda Korby 250-859-0840. 

Rachel’s Corner  

“Man cannot discover new oceans until he has the 
courage to lose sight of the shore.”      - Anonymous    
 

Have you been looking back at the shore, navigating 
uncertain waters after having been involved in an abor-
tion decision? Is this something no one knows about, 
and you have held it inside in silence? Has possibly 
regret, shame and pain left a footprint on your life and 
has prevented you from a close relationship with God 
and others? Join us on a Rachel Retreat. They under-
stand and will help you discover new oceans of mercy.     

www.RachelsVineyardKelowna.com 

info@rachelsvineyardkelowna.com 
250-762-2273  

Like us on Facebook: Rachel’s Vineyard Kelowna 
 

Most people appreciate a gift made to charity in their name, 
instead of a physical gift.  It's a totally thoughtful way to show 
you care--a gift from the heart, not a shopping cart. 
With each gift of $20 or more to St. Charles Garnier for the 
refugees, you will receive a beautiful holiday donation an-
nouncement card with a wonderful recipe and  
photo of the Khan family to send  
to your loved one. 
Donations will be accepted after all 
masses Dec. 1/2 and Dec. 8/9 or in 
the SCG office during regular office 
hours. 
Added bonus: Your gift qualifies for 
a tax deduction. 

http://www.RachelsVineyardKelowna.com
mailto:info@rachelsvineyardkelowna.com


BEGINNING A CONVERSATION 

The St. Charles Children’s Choir will be singing at the 4pm mass 
on Christmas Eve. If your child is interested in singing with us, 
please attend our first rehearsal on November 25 right after 
the 10:30 am mass. We will be practicing Away in a Manger 
and Silent Night. Children of all ages are welcome to attend. 
For more information, please contact Abbey Ackerman at 250-
899-4384 or aerackerman@gmail.com.  

~ Part 2 ~ 
 
The overall theme for First Nations Ministry is Respecting the 
Sacred. The themes for Advent will be as follows: for the first 
Sunday of Advent – Sacred Name, the second Sunday of Ad-
vent – Sacred Place, and the third Sunday of Advent – Sacred 
Time.  Since the fourth week is a really short one, there are no 
sessions planned. 
 
Next week the conversation will begin and suggestions will be 
given for each week. 
 
Currently in our diocese, there is one First Nations Church that 
celebrates Mass weekly, several that have Mass monthly, one 
that has Mass three times a year, one twice a year, and several 
that have not celebrated Mass in many, many years. 
 
This will also be the first time in our diocese that an invitation 
has been extended to our diocesan Catholic Schools. The BC 
Ministry of Education has developed a new First Nations Prin-
ciples which is embedded into the curriculum and is part of 
the learning program in our Catholic schools.  For the First 
Nations students attending our schools, these young members 
of our Catholic family will be a part of a broader conversation 
for a long time. We pray for healing and understanding as we 
all seek unity. 
 
Many communities have very active Métis groups and we 
want to reach out and include them too. The richness that is 
ours: being served by Priests from the Philippines, India, Afri-
ca, Ireland, and North America. We are truly blessed to have 
this cultural diversity. 
 
New announcements will continue until Sunday, December 
16th (the Third Sunday of Advent). Each announcement will 
suggest a specific conversation. After your time with others 
there are a number of possible ways to share the results with 
me: 
 

• Talk to me in person (I am visiting throughout the Dio-
cese) 

• Email me a brief comment at: FNM@nelsondiocese.org 

• Send an even briefer text message to 250-317-4575 
 

 
Fr. John Kellogg 
First Nations Ministry 
Diocese of Nelson 
 
Please note: 

• Online resources coming soon 

• Next week: Session 1 – Sacred Name 

CHRISTMAS EVE MASS WITH  

THE ST. CHARLES CHILDREN’S CHOIR 

Altar Servers 
Corner 
 
 

Server Trivia   
 
What are the following items found in the 
Church: 
1. Ambo 
2. Chalice 
3. Credence Table 
4. Bonus Point Question:  
 Does Bishop Bittman have:    

• a pet Dog named Fester,  
• or a Cat named Lola  
• or a Hamster named Zeus?  

 
Answers are located on page 7 
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Please join the students of St. Joseph School for their 
Advent Mass on Thursday, Nov. 29th at 9:15 am at ICC 
Parish. 

NEWS FROM ST. JOSEPH SCHOOL 
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CARDS FOR KIDS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks so much for supporting the Cards 4 Kids program at St. 
Joseph’s School. Our Cards 4 Kids volunteers sell you gift cards 
for grocery stores, gas stations, Starbucks, Tim Hortons, and 
some retail stores. You use these cards to shop and we make a 
percentage back that goes to support the school. We will be 
selling cards Nov 24 and 25 after mass. Christmas orders will 
be ready for pick up on Dec 8/9. If you have any questions 
please phone  Christine at 236-420-6022. 

SSVP CLOTH BAGS 

 

The Society of Saint Vincent de Paul  

Christmas Hamper Program 2018 
 
 
 

On the weekends of November 17/18 and 24/25 our members 
will be handing out cloth bags for your donations of food items 
to fill our Christmas hampers. A suggested list of items will be 
attached to the bag. Because of health and safety concerns, 
we regret that we cannot accept donations of home preserves, 
or items not sealed in their original containers. Please check 
the “best before date” and do not include any outdated items 
as we cannot use them for our Hampers. 
We ask that you please return the bags with your donations on 
the weekends of Dec 1/2 or Dec 8/9 but no later than Sunday 
noon, Dec 9th. Our donation sorting will take place that after-
noon. 
We thank you for your generous support of the Christmas 
hamper program to help our sisters and brothers in need in 
our area. 
___________________________________________ 
If you or someone you know is in need of a hamper, please call 
250-860-2536. All requests will be kept confidential. 

YOUNG ADULT RISE UP CONFERENCE  

December 28 to January 1, Calgary, AB 
For young adults aged 18-35, Rise Up is an annual national 
conference hosted by Catholic Christian Outreach to motivate 
and inspire leaders for the renewal of the world.  Join young 
adults from across the nation in Calgary on Dec. 28, 2018 to 
Jan. 1, 2019.  For more details and to register, go to https://
cco.ca/rise-up/.  Some funding available -- contact your parish 
office for details. 



Answers to Server Trivia: 
 

1. Ambo:  The Ambo (Lectern/Pulpit) is where the 
Scripture Readings and the Homily take place 

2. Chalice:   The metal cup used to hold the wine that 
will be consecrated. 

3. Credence Table:  The small table located to the 
left of the Altar, used to hold the purificators, 
chalices, and other items needed for the celebra-
tion of Mass. 

4. Bishop Bittman:  has a pet Cat, 
and her name is Lola.    

CANADIAN FOOD FOR CHILDREN SERVER TRIVIA ANSWERS 

Urgent help is needed for Canadian Food for Children:   
We are in great need of a volunteer to drive to Penticton once 
per month to deliver donations.  If you can help, please call 
Martha & Angel Calderer – 236-0420-1970  

ICC PARISH MISSION 
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Would you like to be contacted by one of our parish groups? 
 

CWL        Music      
Knights of Columbus    Reader    
St. Vincent de Paul       Usher             
R.C.I.A.          Altar Servers        
Sacristan (Set up for Mass)    
  

WELCOME NEW PARISHIONERS!        
Please complete this form and leave it in the collection basket or at the Parish Office.  

  

Name(s):______________________________________________________       New Parishioner:      Information Change:  

Address: ___________________________________________________________________ Postal Code: __________________  

Phone: ______________________________________________  Email: _____________________________________________  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

       
 You may also register on-line @  
www.stcharlesgarnier.ca where you can   

sign up for the bulletin to be emailed to you each week. 

Would you like to pick up Sunday Offertory Envelopes from the 

ledge in the foyer next week?         Yes No  
 

The label will have your name on it, the number identifies you and a 
tax receipt will be sent to you at the address that you  registered with.        

CANADIAN FOOD FOR CHILDREN. . . Martha Calderer . . . . .236-420-1970  
CLUBHOUSE DAYCARE . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .250-860-4393 
CREIGHTON MODEL FERTILITY CARE  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .250-491-1088 
CURSILLO  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . John Schlosser. . . . . . . . .250-764-7007 
DIOCESE OF NELSON—Catholic Pastoral Centre . . . . . . . .250-448-2725 
ELIZABETH SETON HOUSE OF PRAYER . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-764-4333 
FREEDOM’S DOOR  . . . . . . . freedomsdoor@shaw.ca. . . . . . 250-717-0472  
GRIEF TO GRACE . . . . . . . . .  www.GrieftoGrace.org . . . . . . . 250-878-7603 
KELOWNA RIGHT TO LIFE . . kelownarighttolife@telus.net . . .250-862-8202 
OZANAM HOUSE . . . .hope@ozanamhouse.com . . . . 250-762-4673(HOPE) 
PREGNANCY CARE CENTRE . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-763-2112 
RACHEL’S VINEYARD . . .  info@rachelsvineyardkelowna.com  . . .250-762-2273 
REACH OUT YOUTH COUNSELLING  & FAMILY SERVICES  250-763-7892 

Please remember: 

OUR CHURCH IS A    SCENT-FREE ZONE! 
 

Avoid wearing perfume,  after-shave or heavily scented  
personal care products 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTING ITEMS TO BE INCLUDED IN THE BULLETIN IS THURSDAY NOON. 




CHILDREN  

Name(s) D.O.B.— (yyyy/mm/dd) 

  

  

  

  

If you wish to become involved contact the Parish Office . . . .250-860-6776 or: 

Altar Servers . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   Rod Attwell         250-212-3990 
Campus Ministry (Kelowna Catholic Collective) email: ubco.focus@gmail.com 
Children’s Liturgy . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    
Eucharistic Ministers . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Dave Crane        250-861-4085 
Hospital Visitation & Eucharist. . . . . . . . .  Ethel Robidoux  250-860-2101 
Catholic Moms Connect Group  . . . . .    Lindsay Rowe    778-478-1133 
Music . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  JoAnn Young      250-764-0485 
Readers. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Sacristans . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Brenda Korby    250-859-0840 
Safe Environment Coordinator . . . . .  Bob Fortier        250-861-8709 
     or email: frolics41@yahoo.ca 
Ushers  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Gino Servedio   250-764-3182 

CONTACT NUMBERS 

PARISH ORGANIZATIONS 

BICYCLES FOR HUMANITY . . . .Keith Germaine . . . . . . . .250-870-3518 
 

CATHOLIC WOMEN'S LEAGUE 
  Meet second Tuesday of the month at 9:30 am 
  President: . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Marion Schneider . . . . . . . . . 250-860-8381  
  Membership inquiries: . . . Benita Spencer  . . . . . . . . . . . 250-868-8608 
 

DEVELOPMENT AND PEACE  . . . . Christina Hidalgo . . . . .250-872-9776 
 

FR. PANDOSY 4TH DEGREE ASSEMBLY—Knights of Columbus 
  Meet third Sundays of the month at 2:00 pm 
  Inquiries . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Gino Servedio. . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-764-3182 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS     www.stcharleskoc.com 
  Meet second Thursday of the month at 7:30 pm.   
  Grand Knight: . . . . . . . . . . Paul King . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-868-1311 
   Email: paul.king33@shaw.ca 

  Knights Breakfast after a.m. Masses last Sunday  
  of each month, September to June 
   
 

ST. PEREGRINE PRAYER CIRCLE  (An Apostolate of The Little Flowers  
  of Saint Francis Fraternity of the Secular Franciscan Order). 
  St. Peregrine is recognized as the Patron Saint of Cancer Patients and Other illnesses.  
  St. Peregrine's Feast Day is celebrated on May 4. If you have friends/family  
  members with cancer or other illnesses we will add them to our list and pray for them  
  & their family daily.  We meet once a month and pray together. 
  All are welcome to join us.  Also, once a month we offer Mass Intentions for the   
  St. Peregrine prayer list.  

  Contact . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Christine Reeves, OFS . . . . . . . . 250-575-2043  
   E-mail: cbreevesac@shaw.ca 
 

SECULAR FRANCISCAN ORDER - “The Little Flowers of St. Francis Fraternity”  

  Meet second Sunday of the month at 12:30 pm in St. Charles Garnier Hall. 

  Inquiries . . . . . . . . . Maria . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 778-214-2705    
 

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT de PAUL. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-860-2536 
  Meet second and fourth Wednesdays at 9:00 am 

  First Sunday of each month—SSVP donations 

MINISTRY COORDINATORS 

mailto:freedomsdoor@shaw.ca

